
 

  

PRINCIPAL’S PEN #5 
 

Dear Parents and Community 

 

It’s been another busy few weeks at Cascade Primary School. We’ve been on excursions, had a 

tennis incursion, and even had a big, expensive drone fly over the school. 

 

Building Condition Assessment 

The school has had a Building 

Condition Assessment done in the 

last couple of weeks. This involved 

a site visit to look at the state of our 

buildings and grounds, along with a 

drone aerial assessment. A report 

will be provided to the school soon, 

and this will be a great insight into 

the maintenance required going 

forward. This is an image the drone 

operator kindly sent us. 

 

50th Anniversary  

In 2024, Cascade Primary School 

will be celebrating its 50th birthday!  

 

Quote from School Journal 1974  

4th June 1974  

The Cascade Primary School was formed today with classes being held in the Shire house on 

Beltana Road. Mrs Bowden, a temporary teacher conducted the classes for the first three weeks, 

when she then took sick leave. Mrs Taylor, of Munglinup, then relieved until the appointment of a 

permanent headmaster could be made. 

9th July 1974 

Classes were held in the newly completed school located on Cascade Road, 8 miles from the Shire 

house. 

15th July 1974 

Newly appointed headmaster, Mr T lacy, took up duties here today. 

 

Things certainly are done a little differently today, but these early journal entries demonstrate the 

beginnings of a thriving school we continue to have today. This will be an exciting and special time 

for the school and wider community. With the enormity of what this event could be, I would like to 

begin organizing a working group for the 50-year celebration.  

 

If you or someone else you know, is interested, knowledgeable or has a skill set to help bring an 

event together, I invite you to express interest to the school via our email address, 

Cascade.PS@education.wa.ed.au to form part of a working group. It would be great if parents and 

community members could begin to spread this message far and wide. One of the first decisions for 

the working groups will be to determine the best date to hold an event. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

               

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Cascade Connection 

Respect, Resilience, Pride, Kindness, Sense of Belonging 

 

 

 

 

 

5th June 

Public Holiday 

 

 

25th June – 1st July 

Canberra Camp  

(Year 5/6) 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Amelia Welke 

25th May 
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Excursions and Incursions 

Students have been on a number of excursions in 

the last few weeks. In week 4 we visited Munglinup 

for the Circus Challenge performance and workshop. 

This was a high energy, highly entertaining 

performance, with Jacob starting off the tricks with a 

superman effort. The students enjoyed a hands-on 

workshop where they got to try their hand at a 

number of circus skills – juggling, stick flicking, plate 

spinning and the yoho diabolo. 

 

In week 5, five of our older students, Amelia, Mikayla, 

Grace, Taylah and Zebella, attended the student 

leaders day in Esperance. They got to integrate with about 40 other students from the Esperance 

district and participated in team building and challenging activities. I am led to believe that making 

‘fairy bread’ was quite entertaining, particularly when the instructions aren’t that helpful. 

 

This week the entire school ventured into Esperance for a Possum Magic live performance at the 

Civic Centre. This was a unique experience for our students, seeing real actors on stage, stage craft 

and magical action. Yes, there was magic! The ‘Spell Book’ opening and turning pages by itself 

captivated the audiences, as did the flying map that shot across the stage (some how??), when 

thrown in the air. There were some brilliant questions at the end of the performance and our very 

own, Stella, got to ask about how the stage props were made. After the performance the Senior 

students moved over to Esperance PS for a Numero session, and the Juniors participated in lots of 

fun activities organised by their teachers at the Civic Centre. 

 

Esperance Senior High School visit. 

On Thursday we had a visit from the Esperance Senior High School Year 7 Coordinator, Mrs Cara 

Gurney. She was able to speak with our Senior Room about life as a high school student and some 

of the course offerings that ESHS provides local students. She had samples of a variety of projects 

made through the different Arts and Technology subjects in the first 2 years as ESHS. We will also 

be showing the students a presentation and virtual tour of the Esperance Residential College. If 

you’d like to know more about enrolment into ESHS at any point in your child’s schooling, please 

don’t hesitate to contact myself or the ESHS office, 9071 9555. 

 

Reporting to Parents  

It’s the time of the year when teachers are busy finalizing assessments and writing Semester 1 

reports for students. It is anticipated that student reports will be emailed out to parents at the end of 

week 9. If you would prefer a hard copy this can also be arranged. 

 

Canberra Camp 

It’s not long now until our eight Year 5/6 students will be flying over to Canberra for Camp. This is a 

very exciting event in our students Primary School life. A big thank you to the parents and community 

that have helped with fundraising efforts and supported our P&C, to support the students in getting 

there. In the coming weeks, students will engage in a sleep over at school and a Parliamentary day 

to begin the social, personal and knowledge learning, before heading to Canberra. 

 

Please enjoy the WA Day long weekend and we will see students back at school on Tuesday. 

 

Ashley Weckert 
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Cascade Primary School 

Term 2 Planner 2023 

 MON TUES WEDS THURS FRI SAT/SUN 

 17 18 19 20 21 22/23 

Week 

1 
24 

 

SDD 

25 

 

Anzac Day 

26 

First Day of Term 2 

School ANZAC Service 

10:20am 

27 28 29/30 

Week 

2 
1 May 2 3 4  5 6/7 

Week 

3 
8 9 

Musica Viva  

10 11  12 

Dunnart Assembly 

Mother’s Day 

relaxation 

13/14 

Week 

4 
15 16 

Circus Challenge @ 

Mungy 

17  18 

 

19 20/21 

Week 

5 
22 23 24 

Leader’s day    

25 

Dunnart Assembly 

26 

 

27/28 

Week 

6 
29 

Reconciliation week 

30 31 

Possum Magic 

1 June  2 3/4 

Week 

7 
5 

WA Day public 

holiday 

6 7 8 

Dunnart Assembly 

9 10/11 

Week 

8 
12 13  14 

School Council 8:30am 

15 

 

P&C meeting 7pm  

16 17/18 

Week 

9 
19 20 21 22 

End of Term 

assembly 

23 24/25 

Canberra Camp 

Week 

10 
26 

Canberra Camp 

27 

Canberra Camp 

28 

Canberra Camp 

29 

Canberra Camp 

30 

Canberra Camp 

 

Last day of term 

1/2 July 

Canberra Camp 

 3 4 5 6 7 8/9 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

    
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

May has been a strong learning month for Juniors! 
We have told many an impromptu story using our Story Mountain words and valiantly conquered learning a full 

length Talk 4 Writing Text - Magpie Learns A Lesson! The Year 1's have been impressing me with their growing 
editing skills. They have to spot all the 'green for growth' marks on their work and adjust their spelling or 

grammar. I can tell you have been reading boys as you are stopping to reconsider your spelling choices of long 
vowel sounds more and more! Keep it up! 

 
We are all getting clever at skip counting in 2's from any number and strategically counting in ones or twos to 

avoid "out" numbers. Investigating 2D and 3D shapes has been a highlight - don't try and sit on a 2D shape it will 
not hold you! It does not go front to back, side to side AND up and down. We were surprised to find so many 

cylinders everywhere in our environment. 
We have also been designing and directing each other through our own fitness courses in the playground. Telling 
someone just how far to go and in which precise direction can be quite challenging. We are working towards using 

the words clockwise and anticlockwise! 
 

What magic it was to see Monkey Baa Theatre perform Possum Magic - now we really have a standard to aspire to 
for end of year concerts! 

 



 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Middle Room have had an exciting 
Week 6. As you know we visited the 
Esperance Civic Centre to experience 
‘Possum Magic’ performed by Monkey 
Baa. We joined in with the other Mallee 
schools with a range of creative and fun 
activities using natural collage materials. 
The stage setting for the performance 
was very inspiring, so we decided to use 
yellow and blue paint to portray the 
moon with glitter glue and lots of 
‘magic’. We the wrote a recount of 
Grandma Pos and Hush’s adventures.   
 
Each day we have our circle sharing 
time. This is when we come together as a 
group and use a talking stick to take 
turns and show mutual respect. We have 
learned to actively listen so that 
everyone has a turn at speaking and 
being listened to. We have a game where 
we use our imagination to turn an 
everyday item into something magical. 
This week we have used pods and seeds 
from Nature that have become a beard, 
an underwater animal, an earring, a 
comb and lots of amazing things.  



 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We went to Possum Magic on 
Wednesday. We had a blast! We 
saw new things that we really 

enjoyed. 
 

By Mikayla Rollond 
 

 



 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


